## Town of Highland Lake, Alabama

## Town of Highland Lake Town Council May 04, 2021 6:00 P.M.

Meeting Location:
The Anchor – 612 Lakeshore Dr. Highland Lake, AL 35121

## Minutes of the Work Session

- 1. Mayor Hanby announced Ford Ranger sold on GovDeals.com auction for \$5,937.92
- Discussed options for surplus barge (1) Sid Nelson is checking on salvage and surplus
   (2) Bill Rush has talked with Lakeside Boathouse Keith Clements will trade barge and remove
   (19) existing poles in lake and put (6) poles back into water where we need them for police boats.
   (Approximate value if charged would be \$1,550.00) Council decided to table above options to explore putting barge on GovDeals.com.
- 3. Police boat has been released by LESO and will be listed on GovDeals.com
- 4. Lady Lakers request to reserve Anchor for August 14th for Save-a-life luncheon was presented.
- 5. Town's first Sales tax revenue for local deliveries brought in a total of \$1,690.03.
- 6. Roads on Sunset and Lakeshore Circle are being repaved week of May 3<sup>rd</sup> and finished the following week.
- 7. Neysa Gayle Lucas obituary mentioned and sent out earlier to Town.
- 8. Alabama Data Breach Notification will be sent to all residents regarding the recent computer breach as soon as possible. The verbiage needs to be agreed upon. The Town has 45 days from April 24th to alert those affected.
- 9. The Annual Tax Levy Resolution, HL 21-05 needs to be approved, signed and sent to Blount County before June 1<sup>st</sup>.
- 10. Review single slip boathouse plans for Jeff Worrell & Richard Hynes 296 Lakeshore Lane. Tim has approved.
- 11. Mark Sims, who is building a new residence on Sunset Point, addressed the Council regarding road paving issue. Mr. Sims is requesting that the Town pave and maintain current unimproved road leading to his property and also providing access to the Crosby and Hand property. He has cut and cleared trees that have grown up over the years and is willing to bring up to gravel standard. Councilman Chase Moore proposed tabling the issue until the next fiscal year when the County will be back in the area. This new paving project could be addressed at that time when his home will be closer to completion. Moore estimated the cost to the Town at that time to be between five and seven thousand dollars.
- 12. The need for voting on new Zoning applicants during the regular meeting was discussed.

Respectfully submitted		
Joan Shirley - Town Clerk	Donna Hanby - Mayor	